
 

 

 

November 3, 2010 

Dear Customer, 

This notice is being sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle 
Safety Act. NRC has decided that the defect reported may exist in our motorhomes. This recall involves Norcold 
refrigerators; models include 1200, 1201, 1210, and 1211.  

The problem with the refrigerator is either a sensing algorithm or thermal switch to interrupt power to the 
refrigerator when it detects high temperatures that could lead to a fire. This recall also includes the previous recall   
due to the retrofitted thermal switch.  The remedy is to affix a thermocouple, with a faster response time, to all 
refrigerators equipped with a sensing algorithm or thermal switch. 

If you need further assistance, please feel free to contact Norcold, 600 S. Kuther Rd., POB 180, Sidney, Ohio 45365. 
Their phone number is 937-497-3080. Also you can contact the NHTSA at 1200 New Jersey Ave. SE, Washington, 
DC 20590. 

If you no longer own this vehicle covered by this Safety Recall Notice, please provide the name and contact 
information for the new owner by calling NRC Modifications at 574-825-3646. This will enable us to contact the 
new owner about this recall. 

We regret any inconvenience this may cause you, but this is for your personal safety and satisfaction with our 
product. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

NRC Modifications, 51045 Greenfield Parkway Middlebury IN 46540 

 


